
EMO WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP
SUPERVISOR

To: Township Board

From: RIKKOWALL

Date: December 13, 2023

Re: Parks & Rec, Zoning Board of Appeals, and Corridor Improvement Authority

It is my recommendation for the following appointments:

PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE
Merrie Carlock - 3-YearTerm Expiring December 18, 2026

CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENT AUTHORITY BOARD
Tony Madaffer - 3 Year Term Expiring December 18, 2026

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS - ALTERNATE MEMBERS
Kathleen Aseltyne - 3 Year Term Expiring December 18, 2026
Tony Madaffer- 3 Year Term Expiring December 18,2026



DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

December 11, 2023 

Rik Kowall, Supervisor 

Sean O'Neil, Community Development Director 

Corridor Improvement Authority Appointment 

This month, the first term of Corridor Improvement Authority (CIA) member Mr. Tony Madaffer 

is expiring. After this initial one (1) year appointment, Tony is eligible for a full three (3) year 

term. As you may recall, 2023 was the first full year for the new CIA Board. During his first year 

as a member of the CIA Board, Mr. Madaffer has done an excellent job. He has been an active 

member who provides valuable insight and careful consideration of the matters before him. His 

attendance at meetings is outstanding as well. For these reasons, I recommend the 

reappointment of CIA member, Mr. Tony Madaffer, for a three (3) year term ending on 

December 18, 2026. 

Please contact me if you require fmiher information. 



DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

December 11, 2023 

Rik Kowall, Supervisor 

Justin Quagliata, Staff Planner J"Q. 

SUBJECT: Parks and Recreation Committee Reappointment 

Merrie Carlock's term on the Parks and Recreation Committee expires on December 18, 2023. 

Ms. Carlock has served on the Committee since 2006 and provides valuable insight. Her landscape 

architecture background and knowledge of state recreation grants makes her well-suited to serve 

on the Committee. Ms. Carlock has also served on the Planning Commission since 2006. She is 

currently the Chair of the Parks and Recreation Committee and Vice-Chair of the Planning 

Commission. For these reasons, I recommend the reappointment of Parks and Recreation 

Committee member Ms. Merrie Carlock for a three (3) year term expiring on December 18, 

2026. 

Please contact me if you require fmiher information. 

I., 



WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

DATE: December 11, 2023 

TO: Rik Kowall, Supervisor 

FROM: Justin Quagliata, Staff Planner JQ 

SUBJECT: Zoning Board of Appeals - Alternate Member Reappointments 

This month, the terms of Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) alternate members Ms. Kathleen 
Aseltyne and Mr. Tony Madaffer will expire. The ZBA may have two (2) alternate members who 
attend a meeting if a regular member is absent or has a conflict of interest on a case. I recommend 
Ms. Aseltyne and Mr. Madaffer be reappointed. Ms. Aseltyne has decades of experience serving 
the Township's boards, commissions, and committees. She has been an alternate ZBA member 
since 2021, and is also currently a member of the Parks and Recreation Committee. She was a 
regular ZBA member serving for three years in 1993-1995, and also served on the Planning 
Commission in 2000-2003. Mr. Madaffer has been a ZBA alternate member for two years. He is 
currently a member of the Corridor Improvement Authority, and also serves on the Civic Center 
Development Committee (CCDC). 

For these reasons, I recommend the reappointment of ZBA alternate members Ms. Aseltyne and 
Mr. Madaffer for three (3) year terms ending on December 18, 2026. 

Please contact me if you require further information. 
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